
LEGAL NOTICE – REQUEST FOR BIDS  

Sealed bids will be received by the Fiscal Officer of the Village of McDonald, Trumbull County,  

Ohio, at 451 Ohio Avenue, McDonald, Ohio 44437 until 12:00 noon on April 3, 2023 for the 

Municipal Solid Waste Collection Services for collection and disposal for each Residential Unit 

in the Village of McDonald. The exclusive contract shall be for a three (3) year period from June 

1, 2023 to May 31, 2026, with the option for two (2) mutually agreed upon extension periods of 

two (2) years each.  

 
The Bid Manual is available electronically in pdf format from mcdoffice@zoominternet.net or by 

calling 330.530.5472 during business hours. Each bid must be accompanied by a bid guaranty in 

the amount and subject to the conditions provided in the Bid Manual. The successful bidder will 

also be required to furnish a performance bond as provided in the Bid Manual.  

 

Bids must be presented in a sealed envelope marked “Municipal Solid Waste Collection 

Services” prior to the date and time of the bid opening.  Bids will be publicly opened at 1:00 p.m. 

on April 3, 2023 at 500 Ohio Avenue, McDonald, Ohio 44437. The McDonald Village Council 

reserves the right to accept and/or reject any or all bids and waive any informalities.  

 

Publication Date: March 19, 2023  

 

This notice is posted on the Village of McDonald website at mcdonaldvillage.com pursuant to 

O.R.C. §731.14 and can be accessed from the home page by clicking on the “Offices” tab. On the 

“McDonald Village Office” page, scroll to “legal notices” and click on “garbage contract” link. 
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